
FINANCE COMMITTEE  
Meeting Minutes   
Tuesday, March 29, 2016, 6:30 PM 
Lower Conference Room, Dedham Town Hall

Members Present: John Heffernan (Chair), Maureen Hanlon, Sue Carney, Dave Roberts, Liz O’Donnell, Cecilia Butler, Kevin Hughes, Marty Lindemann and Kevin Preston. 
Mr. Heffernan called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
Article 20: Authorization to Fund a New Early Childhood Education Center at the Current Site of the Dexter School
Daniel Bradford of Knight, Bagge & Anderson Inc. was present to discuss Article 20.
He explained the process that the Town went through to settle on the Dexter School sites. Five sites were evaluated, including each of the elementary schools, and 14 options were considered. The SBRC ultimately decided a standalone ECEC at the Dexter School was the best option. 
Paul Griffin of Construction Monitoring Services, who is the OPM for the project explained that the MSBA share of the project is $10,774,386 and the Town’s share is $18,989,016.
6:45 PM: Marty Lindemann arrived to the meeting. 
Mr. Bradford explained that there is an elevated cost to build on this site due to the ledge.
Mr. Heffernan asked questions about the bidding process. Mr. Griffin confirmed that a minimum of 3 bids need to come in for DBB. Mr. Heffernan asked about the selection process and Mr. Griffin explained that bidders need to be prequalified in order to submit a bid.
Mr. Heffernan commented that they had the Middle School which was DBB and was a bad experience, and the Avery School which was CMR and a better experience.
Mr. Bradford explained that they have had similar experiences with DBB and CMR, some good and bad with both.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Elizabeth Guston asked if they had considered raising the grade instead of removing the ledge in order to save money. Mr. Griffin confirmed they had considered raising the grade.
Ms. Guston asked if this was going to be a green building. Mr. Griffin responded that they are not planning any solar panels at this time, but they may be considered after the building is in place through a grant option. 
Phil Eallis asked what factor, if any, the continued rising costs of construction materials plays. Mr. Griffin responded that right now they have carried 7 percent, so they do have it built in and allowed for. 
7:10 PM: Norfolk Agricultural School Budget Hearing
Edwin Little, Chairman of the Board of Trustees for the Norfolk Agricultural High School, was present and explained that they tried to maintain the lowest possible tuition. They are proposing a 5 percent increase which will bring the cost to $1961 per student. Mr. Little explained that they are open 24/7 since they operate a working farm with animals that need care. The school has recently completed a $30 million construction renovation, so there is also the incurred cost of the additional square footage. They are experiencing a 15 percent increase in health care costs. Instead of being self insured for workers compensation, they have gone to a carrier which they expect will ultimately save the county money, but initially it is a sizeable increase to absorb. 
Mr. Roberts asked what the percentage increase is for tuition. Mr. Little responded that it is a 5 percent increase. Mr. Roberts confirmed with Mr. Little that the out of county tuition is $22,149.
Mr. Little explained that there is a collective bargaining agreement which requires them to maintain class sizes, and there is no proposed increase in staff for FY ‘17. 
Ms. Carney asked what percentage staff pays for health insurance. Mr. Little responded that staff pays 30 percent. 
Suzanne Green, Superintendent was also present with Tammy Quinn, Principal. Tammy Quinn is also the Superintendent Elect since Suzanne Green will retire this year. Ms. Green explained that they are the number 1 feeding school for Stockbridge, but Stockbridge mostly has horticultural programs which is one of their smaller departments. Stockbridge has approached them to create a campus called Stockbridge East to partner with the school and to offer a dual enrollment program and to offer evening and degree programs at that location.
Articles 21-25: Zoning Bylaw Amendments
Michael Podolski, Chairman of the Planning Board, explained that Articles 21-25 are all amendments to the zoning bylaw. Mr. Podolski reviewed the proposed changes with the Committee.  
Article 26: Zoning By-law: Amendment to Use Category C.6
Mr. Keaney asked if it would make more sense to reverse to order of the articles.
Attorney Peter Zahka explained that almost all mixed use buildings have to go to the Planning Board. As a practitioner does not have a problem with the proposed changes and thinks it makes the bylaw clearer.  
Kevin Hughes asked why the miniature golf courses are separated from the other uses, and why it is not allowed. No one knew the answer to this question.
7:55 PM: Article 27: By-Law: Proposed Amendment to Chapter 233
Russell Poole was present to represent the By-law Review Committee and informed the Committee that they had reviewed articles 27-31. 
Mr. Poole explained that Article 27 was put forward by the Chief of Police as a housekeeping article, and the By-law Review Committee voted unanimously to approve the article. 
8:00 PM: Article 28: By-Law: Proposed New By-Law Re: Regulation of Shopping Carts
Mr. Poole explained that the consensus of the By-Law Review Committee was that shopping carts are not that serious of a problem. They believed that this article would present a substantial burden on businesses that have shopping carts, and were concerned that there has been no outreach what-so-ever. The By-law Review Committee voted 4-0 to indefinitely postpone the article.
Joe Heisler explained that while cleaning up Mother Brook every year they are pulling up shopping carts. They do not think this article is unduly burdensome, they have just asked businesses to come up with a plan to contain their shopping carts. This article was modeled after what is being done in Boston, and he doesn’t think it is an unreasonable plan. They have pulled approximately 75 carts from Mother Brook over the years. 
Ms. Butler commented that if it is only 2 or 3 carts a year, when you consider the 21 businesses in Dedham with shopping carts, she thinks that’s really good control of the shopping carts.
Mr. Roberts confirmed with Mr. Keaney that he has not met with code enforcement offer to discuss the article
Mr. Hughes commented that he thinks it is over the line to impose all stores to comply when there are some that are more common offenders. Mr. Keaney responded that most of the business are multi-million dollar enterprises. 
8:15 PM: Article 29: By-Law: Proposed Amendment to Section 85-9
Russell Poole explained that the Bylaw Review Committee did not take a position on this article. 
Paul Munchbach, Town Clerk, explained that he is in favor of this article.  The district chairs are a standing committee and need to follow the open meeting law rules. When they conduct a meeting, it is posted, and minutes are not taken at the meetings. This was brought to his attention in the past when concerned residents came in to look at minutes to reference discussions and/or promises made at district chairs meetings. All other committees have minutes taken at meetings.  Mr. Munchbach explained that verbatim minutes would have a cost, since they would need to hire a stenographer. The alternative is having a clerk take the minutes.  
Mr. Munchbach explained that a stenographer would cost $750 to $800 for verbatim minutes. Mr. Munchbach explained that he would be in favor of at least the discussion points and having a clerk take the minutes.
Ms. Butler asked, if they were going to get a stenographer, how that person would be paid. 
Ms. Carney commented that she thought mini- Town Meeting was more informational and not as much of a need for verbatim minutes. She feels they are making it too sophisticated with hiring a stenographer, but she would understand having a chair or secretary take minutes.
Mr. Keaney commented that mini-Town Meeting is where Town Meeting members get all the info, if it wasn’t for mini than Town meeting would take 2 nights.
Mr. Preston commented that what matters is what passes; what the warrant says and what the budget says. The legal information to reference it what is voted, the political aspect is Town Meeting.
8:30 PM: Article 30: By-Law: Proposed Amendment to Section 85-16
Mr. Poole explained that the Bylaw Review Committee had a split vote of 2-2. 
Mr. Hughes asked why 2 people voted against this article. Mr. Poole responded that they were opposed because they didn’t think it was a huge problem.
Mr. Preston doesn’t everyone have some kind of financial interest, ie. Everyone wants to keep taxes low. 
Ms. Carney confirmed that they had seen this article before in recent years and it went nowhere then.
Mr. Keaney commented that he agrees that a lot of people could are going to have interest in items on Town Meeting floor, but he asked why they would be singling out attorneys to state their interest and not others such as architects, developers, etc. 
Mr. Preston commented that he would be more comfortable with this if it said something like “if you are being paid by someone to speak you must disclose”. 
Mr. Keaney explained the article was written by Town Counsel.
Article 31: By-Law: Proposed New Chapter Re: Snow Removal
Mr. Poole informed the Committee that Mr. Flanagan was in favor of this article. The By-Law review committee did not take a vote because they were not able to get input from Mr. Flanagan prior to voting.
Mr. Hughes commented that he is concerned with what they are defining as a sidewalk. He explained that the trouble in the Square is not with the sidewalk; it is getting from the car to the sidewalk over a snowbank.
Mr. Civian explained that people can’t use sidewalks in Dedham without having them cleared up. People are liable to clear their property. He has looked at a variety of snow removal ordinances around the Commonwealth. He explained that ideally the Board of Selectmen would ideally make regulations on this. It is a matter of people using common sense.
Mr. Lindemann commented that whenever you put a penalty into a law you need to be more specific. 
Mr. Hughes asked how they would define when the snowfall ends. 
Ms. Butler commented that her records show the Bylaw Review Committee voted in favor of this article 4-0.
Other Business-
Mr. Heffernan explained he will open up the April 5th meeting with hearings in case there is anything new that needs to be heard at that meeting.
Ms. Baker requested that people who need additional information email her ahead of time. 
Ms. Carney made a motion to adjourn at 8:52 PM, seconded by Ms. Butler. It was voted 9-0. 
